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NEWSLETTER

HJlI Welcomed Masato Sudo to 43rd Street

On April 3rd, HJI welcomed Masato Sudo, son of HJI alum and early FFWPU pioneer
educator, Rev. Ken Sudo (M.Div. 1995). Rev. Sudo passed away on December 22,
2023 at age 92. Masato, currently residing in Seattle, is visiting New York and was
eager to return to places of his childhood, including 43rd St and the former HJI campus
in Barrytown, NY. Dr. Thomas Walsh, HJI President, Dr. Thomas Ward, HJI Provost,
Dr. Frank LaGrotteria, HJI Vice President, Dr. Michael Mickler, Distinguished Professor
of Historical Studies, and Mr. Ken Sohn, HJI Director of Information and Technology
were on hand to meet Masato and provide a guided tour of HJI’'s 43rd St. campus

before sharing lunch together with discussion of many fond memories.



HJI President Speaks to HJI Alumni and Friends in

Montreal, Canada

HJI President, Dr. Thomas Walsh, visited Montreal on March 30-31, 2024, for meetings
with Dr. Franco Famularo, and HJI Alumni and Chairman of HJI's Board of Trustees,
and with other alumni based in Quebec, Ontario and even Vermont, USA. In his
March 31 address for Sunday service, Dr. Walsh shared about the course he and Rev.
Demian Dunkley are currently teaching on "Ministry and Public Leadership in America"
as well as other updates from HJIl. Following the service, Dr. Walsh had lunch with the
HJI alumni for a lively and stimulating discussion. HJI is grateful to Dr. Moon Shik Kim,
Chairman of FFWPU and UPF Canada, and to Dr. Famularo for their warm welcome

and for coordination of various meetings convened during Dr. Walsh's visit.



Family of International Alumni Visits HJI Campus

On March 26, HJI was pleased to welcome the family of Pr. Sudheer Kumar Kondru
from India, HJI Doctor of Ministry Graduate; Class of 2019. His family is very proud of
his achievements and met with Dr. Thomas Walsh, HJI President and Dr. Thomas
Ward, HJI Provost.

Pr. Kondru was overjoyed to receive his diploma and shared that "by the grace of God
and your prayers | have been actively involved in the ministry among the unreached
groups in India. | am ever thankful to you and the leadership of [HJI] for all your love

and concern all through my educational and ministerial career."



Read More HJl News Here
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